Rescue African Children

SEPTEMBER

The Children's Voice

2025



4th born. Our parents are still alive but were very poor and could not take care of us all. So, they sent me to stay with my sister in Buwenge. She took me to Omega School and registered me for sponsorship with REACH. I then started writing letters to my sponsors and I was so happy to hear that I had a sponsor. I was also happy for the gifts we received each year from sponsors at Christmas. My educational journey at Omega School began in Primary one in 2011 and I completed Primary seven in 2017. REACH provided us with essential learning materials, Uniforms etc.

Upon completing my primary education, I joined secondary school from 2018 up to 2022 and later pursued a certificate course in Medical Laboratory Assistant at a reputable Medical Laboratory Institute from 2023 to 2024. There I gained practical skills and knowledge. I am currently working as a Medical Laboratory Assistant, contributing to the wellbeing of the community. I am grateful for the support from REACH and for sure, it was life changing and it gave me hope and a chance to pursue my dreams. I am proud to be working in a clinic, helping patients and making a difference. Thank you...Faith Nakabejja

Administration Note: We want to continue to be transparent about how funds are mobilized once they reach Uganda. Our 501(C)3 says they must be pooled to support all the children at the school once they arrive at Omega. (*This doesn't apply for Pastors.*) All Omega kids eat a meal everyday and have their needs met (like medical), whether they are sponsored or not, as it should be! If at anytime a child leaves the school or area, the funds designated for that child remain at Omega. REACH USA is in communication with the school on larger issues, and sometimes the transitions of kids are not communicated in the timely manner that they should be. We do apologize and ask for multitudes of grace for this. Please be assured that the funds remain at the school and that this ministry is accountable to God, both here and in Uganda. Omega School continues to thrive and achieve accolades for it's achievements. Pastor Fred gives all glory to God. The fruits are good! Also please know, like Faith, they love that they are sponsored, prayed for, and loved by you.

Gifts <u>received</u> by September 16th allow for a timely transfer of funds to Uganda.

REACH TEAM USA:

For any questions contact... Rescue African Children PO Box 836. Roseville. CA 95661 ken@rescueafricanchildren.org Or sandy@rescueafricanchildren.org

REACH AFRICA:

Rescue African Children PO Box 804 Jinja, Uganda - Africa fred@rescueafricanchildren.org

To Write your Child:

Your child/pastor's name/# c/o Fred Tumwebaze Rescue African Children PO Box 804 Jinja, Uganda ---Africa



Omega School. - At Omega School, we are humbled to report that we successfully completed our second term in good health and good performance. All children sat for exams and we closed for holiday on August 22, 2025. We are to open on September

15th for term three. Thanks for all prayers and support.

Candidate Class 2025 - As always, our candidate class reports earlier due to short remaining time to their final exam, (PLE) Primary Leaving Examination. They finished writing their mock exam before they left for a short holiday and reported back on Monday the 25 th August 2025. Please continue to pray for them...

May the Lord bless you in all you do....Pastor Fred Tumwebaze